

# **Cumberworth C.E. (A) First School**

Cumberworth Lane, Upper Cumberworth, Huddersfield HD8 8NU

Telephone: 01484 609818 Email: office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk

Website: www.cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk Head Teacher: Mrs Maggie Walker Business Manager: Marina Davis

24th August 2020

Dear parents and carers,

I hope that you are all safe and well and are enjoying the summer. Further to my letter of 13.7.20, I am writing to give a few further details regarding sending your child/children to school in September.

## Dropping off/collecting your child/children:

To ease congestion on the playground and in the school corridors when children are being dropped off and collected from school please note the following:

Children can be dropped off at school from 8.50 am until 9.10 am. Mrs Eason's class will enter through her classroom door (to the left of the main school entrance), Mrs Barrett's class and Mr McKay's class will enter through the main school door and Mrs Parry's class will enter through her classroom door (around the back of school). **Parents/carers will not be able to come into the school building with their child.** I know that this will be difficult for some of the children during the first few days but school staff will be on hand to support them if necessary.

Children in Mrs Eason's class and Mrs Parry's class can be collected from **3.15pm** from their classroom doors. Children in Mrs Barrett's class and Mr McKay's class will be dismissed at 3.30pm from the main school door.

Children attending Sunshine Club can be dropped off and collected as usual, with the exception that parents/carers will be asked to leave their children at the door with a member of staff in the morning and will be asked to wait outside whilst they are be brought to them at the end of the day.

Please observe social distancing guidelines whilst dropping off and collecting your children and follow the one way system in and out of school which is to enter through the main gate and exit through the gate by the Sunshine Club door. Parents/carers of children in Mrs Parry's class will exit through the EYFS playground gate which will take you down the side of school and onto the main road.

#### P.E kit

Please send your child/children into school in P.E kit on P.E days which are Y1/ Y2 Wednesday and Friday and Y3/4/5 Tuesday and Friday. (Children in Reception do not need P.E kits). Where possible P.E lessons will be held outside so please ensure that appropriate kit is worn. Children will stay in their P.E kit all day.

This will reduce the number of bags brought into school and will avoid close contact between staff and younger children who might need helping getting changed. Note Y3/4/5 will not need to be in P.E kit on the first day back.

# Water bottles/book bags/lunch boxes

Please send your child in with a full water bottle which will be sent home at the end of the day to be refilled for the next day. Book bags may be brought into school as usual. Children who bring a packed lunch to school may continue to bring it in their lunch box.

## Volunteers in school

We value the support of our volunteers and hope to see you back in school as soon as possible. If you wish to volunteer please let us know.

We are all very much looking forward to seeing you soon and in the meantime if you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact us.

With best wishes

Maggie